Pupil Council Minutes

Monday 28th October 2013

12:20 - 13:10
Chair - Dingieshowe 

Present: Graham Low, Magnus Bichan, Jake Houston, Anna Tait, Chloe Peace, Joane Pirie, Grace Corsie, Lauren Omand, Fionn Webb, Aidan Moodie, Rhiann Campbell, Ellen Clyde, Ellis Kerr, Andrew Taylor, Anna Mackay, Tilly Martin, Steven Skea, Claire Johnstone, Solan Dodman, Leanne Cursiter, Molly Griffiths, Jack Scott, Mrs Dick, Mrs Balfour

Apologies: Maggie Nicolson, Hamish Auskerry

Schedule

New Build
    Mrs Dick shared her update about the new school, and moving arrangements

Sports Day

    Most houses showed a general agreement in wanting a school sports day

    Some pupils would like a choice in whether to participate

    Who would organise a sports day? If in the summer term, the current sixth years will have left school. 

    It was concluded that no organising or arrangements could be made until the move was made to the new school, and the summer months were closer. 

Clubs/Activites

    Some pupils would like a photography club - Berstane are going to ask Mrs Ewing if she would be interested

    Younger pupils suggested house and Sports captains giving presentations on all the clubs and activities available in the school, so they were made aware of all the choices, and what they involved. 

    Younger pupils wanted a S1-3 football league, much like the S4-6 one which is currently running. It was decided that the younger pupils wishing to take part in should ask the PE staff to see if they would organise one. 

Behaviour

    Pupils have been complaining about certain teachers queue barging during lunchtime. It was decided that if the teachers were on lunch duty, this was acceptable.

    Pupils raised the issue of teachers keeping classes behind the bell, making them late for the following class. Mrs Dick said to ask the teacher in question if this could be prevented, but if it becomes a reoccurring issue, to tell her, or a head of year.

    Sixth years spoke about the lack of freedom in some study classes, such as not being able to leave to go to another department to work, or go to the library. after discussion, it was decided that any sixth years experiencing this problem should speak to Mr MacDonald

Homework/SQA exams

    Some pupils were concerned that teachers were not giving them enough time to complete homework, usually homework being set for the next day. Mrs Dick suggested that if it was a common occurrence, that pupils speak to their year head. 

    Study leave for senior pupils was discussed. Mrs Dick updated the pupil council about talks concerning study leave, and whether it should continue under the new exams starting this year.It was concluded that study leave would continue this year, and more talks about it's future would take place in the next school year

Meeting closed: 13:10pm

Next Meeting: Monday 25th November 12:20

